The Municipality of Germantown City Beautiful Commission met on April 12<sup>th</sup>, 2022 at the Depot. The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. and in attendance was Robin Alsip, Haley Kozuszek and Shelly Powers, Cierra Rowe, and Julie Edwards. Missing was councilmen liaison, Rick Reed.

## **Approval of Minutes:**

Minutes were approved with no needed corrections.

## Old Business:

- Elected New Officers for 2022
  - o Chairperson Haley Kozuszek
  - o Co Chairperson Robin Aslip
- The flowers from the K-3 art program at VV are completed and we will be passing those out to the local businesses in town with request to hang up. Astoria Rd Nursing Home is taking 40 to display on the residents' doors.
- Currently no nominations for April Spring fix up aware likely due to weather preventing much from happening. Will hopefully have nominations in May

## **New Business:**

- Welcomed new members Cierra Rowe and Julie Edwards.
- Discussed planting geraniums again in front of the city building
- Due to another group already doing a spring trash clean up on Rt 4, we will focus on doing one
  this fall trash pickup around town and hopefully partnering with some school groups to help.
- Members were encouraged to bring new ideas for Summer / Fall to the next meeting now that Covid restrictions appear to be lifted and we can start getting back to our normal functions as a group.

Next meeting will be May 10th, 2022, at the Depot.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Haley Kozuszek